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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 
This month, you have the opportunity to be a part of our annual Mass of Remembrance that 
honors our passed brothers on Wednesday, 19 Oct at 7 PM. Our council sets aside this evening 
for a subdued, thoughtful Mass and a touching ceremony. Personally, I also use this time to   
remember my parents and others who passed before. A small social follows .Join me in        
welcoming our brothers who rode the “Third Rail” all the way to their third degree  ceremony this 
month: Chris Vick, Amal Anthony Xavier, Dave Adelman, Daniel Hayden, and Mike Cure.  
 
Month in Review  
Last weekend found the council calling for “All Hands on Deck” to support two concurrent       
activities… and you responded!  
During the parish’s Fall Festival, Woody Jones, Bill Luckert, John Buchholz, and others support-
ed Bill Driscoll as we manned the KofC Beverages Tent into Friday evening and Saturday.  
 
Saturday afternoon, surely qualifying as a “Dog Day of Summer”, saw brothers starting to show 
up at 12:30 to help offload the pumpkin truck. By the time the truck was positioned, we had over 
50 brothers, wives, and kids ready to begin. And then the Dunwoody Football team showed up! 
Between our council and the football volunteers, we had over 70 willing hands to make light(er) 
work of offloading over 1,400 pumpkins and gourds.  
 
On very short notice David Emery, Keith Keiffer, Francis Kumaka, Matt Allen, John Gannon, 
Jack Higginbotham, Mike Cure, and Jim Gonzales rose to the opportunity to help set up and 
break down the Saint Teresa Display for our parish. On short notice, the brothers came through! 
 
Upcoming Activities 
Want an easy “night out” with the kids? Consider our Movie Night this Fri, 30 Sept at McGivney 
Hall at 7 PM. This month’s movie is Shrek. Popcorn and other kids included. 
Habitat for Humanity. Swing a hammer or paint brush this Saturday, 1 Oct. Contact Gene 
Gannon at (404) 992-3999 for more details. Wives and children (over 16 years) are welcome to 
attend. Our Deputy Grand Knight has a great lunch planned! 
Our Lady of Lourdes Virtual Pilgrimage on Sun, 2 Oct at 7 PM is an immersive experience 
that brings the experience of a Lourdes pilgrimage to our parish.  
Council Recruiting Weekend after all Masses during Sat, 8 Oct through Sun, 9 Oct. Join our 
worthy Chancellor as we engage others to join our council. The recruiting weekend is our big-
gest opportunity to reach the men of our parish. Be part of the experience! 
Our own Chris Trantow and a supporting cast of pre-school dads will host a Pre-School Fall 
Cookout. For more details of the Sun, 23 Oct cookout, contact Chris at (404) 630-2953. 
Oktoberfest! Did you hear “Party on the banks of the Chattahoochee”? Well, on Sun, 30 Oct 
from 1 PM until 5 PM, enjoy an afternoon with our council families, enjoying furnished 
grilled foods and beverages. All you bring is a side dish, chairs, and a smile.  
A smaller offload of pumpkins sometime this month. Date unknown.  
 
Pumpkin sales go on daily though Mon, 31 Oct. Please set aside a 
couple of hours to help man the sales table and see the biggest 
smiles on kids as they look for their pumpkin. Contact our Grand 
Pumpkin, Dave Richardson, at (770) 283-9709. BTW, our Pumpkin 
Patch’s pulled in sales of $1335! 
 
See our newsletter calendar for the latest dates and times for our   
Adoration of the Unborn, Bingo, First Degree ceremony, Movie Night, 
and business meeting. 
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Get to Know Our Program Activity Director 
Let me first begin by saying that my family, faith, and 
determination have brought me to this blessed and  
grateful time in my life. 
 
I was born and raised mostly in Memphis, Tennessee. 
Growing up had its challenges, since my father passed 
away at the age of 32 from cancer, leaving us too soon.   
I was in the second grade. My mother was left with 5    
children while holding down a fulltime job. We moved  
to Mississippi, Alabama, and then finally settled again  
in Memphis. I went to high school there and later to    
Memphis State University. 
 
In 1976 I was approached to help start a Wendy’s    
Franchise in New Orleans. That was the same year my 
mother passed away. I decided a new town and new job 
was what I needed to do.  
 

It was during my first years with Wendy’s that I was sent to Wendy’s International’s 
office in Columbus, Ohio. Since my brother had moved to Atlanta, I always planned 
my trips so I could have a layover for a weekend. He arranged a blind date with    
Janet on one of my frequent visits. Well, need I say more? Janet was Georgia-raised 
since she was three, attended IHM, St. Pius X and the University of Ga. Would I get 
her to leave her family, friends, and move to New Orleans? Her family showed me 
that Italian love, I proposed, and we were married at IHM by Monsignor Kiernan in 
1981. My lucky day! I imported her to New Orleans! 
 
After spending 12 years with Wendy’s and opening up 26 restaurants, we decided 
that we both wanted to return to Atlanta. It would be a career change, but we took 
the risk. I opened a restaurant/bar in Buckhead until closing it a few years later. 
Since 1990 I have worked for The Atlanta Expo Center as Food and Beverage        
Director, as well as owning and operating two concessions in each center. 
 
We have three beautiful daughters and one amazing grandson. Janet is a retired 
Gwinnett County teacher, and we have lived in Peachtree Corners since our move 
back in 1988.  
 
I failed to mention I was raised Baptist! I always felt Catholic living in the Catholic 
town of New Orleans, so when Janet was pregnant with our first daughter I became 
a Catholic. I wanted to be a part of the Knights for many years, but with a growing 
family and my job requiring weekends I hesitated. It was Janet who encouraged me 
to join a few years ago. It has been one of the best decisions of my life.  
 
I am still working, but my family encourages me to do what I can to be a part of the 
Knights of Columbus. Last year I became a Fourth Degree and know that my      
parents would be proud of their Catholic Knight!  

                                                                                            By Woody Jones 2 
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New 3rd Degree Brothers in September 
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     David Adelman       Daniel Hayden 

 
On September 10th, these 
five brothers traveled to 
St. Monica Council in  
Duluth to attend their 3rd 
Degree Exemplification.  
 
We congratulate them and 
thank our membership 
committee group of Dick 
Marklein and Nicholas 
Mattera for facilitating 
this event. 

State Deputy Mark McMullen was the ceremonial lead for the exemplification.   
He announced afterward that the next 4th degree Exemplification would be held 
on November 12th in Marietta. 
 
It was also announced by Brother Knight Bob Langstine of St. Monica Council 
12883 that a 4th Degree Exemplification at St. Monica has been scheduled for   
February 25th, 2017. 
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Download New Parish App to Smartphone 

On September 28th, (L-R) Joseph George, Scott Jennings, Tom Burns, and Francis      
Kumaka became 2nd Degree brothers at St. Benedict. Dick Marklein facilitated. 

Four Brothers Progress to Second Degree 

4 
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The Pumpkins are HERE !! 

   The Dunwoody High School Football Team helped unload our truck! Thank you. 
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Now We Have to SELL Them! 

Sir Knight Father Anthony Eshun shows the proper technique. 

Should white ones cost more? We thought they were very rare. 

We need the help of every knight, wife, and mature kid to help us in the sales area. We have 
very many open shifts to fill during the daylight hours every day. Since many people have 
daily jobs, we especially need the help of available people during the week to man the sales 
table. Our Big Pumpkin this year is Dave Richardson at dm.richardson01@gmail.com and  
770-396-1790. Please give him a buzz if you have not yet been assigned a shift. 

6 
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Watters Assembly Golf Outing 
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On a perfect Saturday, September 10th, our 4th 
degree Fr. Charles Watters Assembly Sir 
Knights took over the Bear’s Best Atlanta Golf 
Club in Suwanee Georgia for the day. A record 
number of 112 golfers lined up for the 9:30 
scramble time and hits the links for a day of fun. 
 
Braves pitching coach Leo Mazzoni was the 
guest speaker and guest golfer. The food was  
excellent and the beverages were cold.  
 
Bear’s Best Club was designed by the “Golden 
Bear”,  Jack Nicklaus, himself. Every hole is a 
copy of one of Jack’s favorite holes across the 
world. Just a beautiful course! 
 
Revenue was expected to be $25,000 before          
expenses and our veterans will be well served by 
the profits.  This was awfully good for the       
Assembly’s first attempt at a tournament and 
bodes well for the future. 
 
If you have not yet become a 4th degree Sir 
Knight, what are you waiting for?  This active 
group has a lot of fun throughout the year while 
caring for our military veterans. 
 
Contact Bill Camden at  billcamden@hoscs.com 
for more info. 
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Helping a Brother Move to Assisted Care 
It recently became apparent that our brother, Sir Knight Walt Gauthier, could no longer drive or 
live alone and needed more care. His niece offered to allow him to move in with her in Auburn. 
Massachusetts.  She had lost her own husband and her home was still equipped for an infirm  
person. This was a very beautiful offer to Walt and we wish him well. 
 
Walt has decided to take her kind offer and relocate before October 1st. All his possessions are 
being sold in an estate sale and he asked for special consideration for his magnificent lifetime col-
lection of about 1,800 DVD movies and 500 music CDs. 
 
An “ad hoc” team of Brothers Mario Marin, Bob Abney, Lou Hlad, and Russ O’Malley of St.  
Andrew Council (not shown) moved his collection to Lou 
Hlad’s basement prior to being offered for sale on Craig’s 
List or some other purchaser. Walt’s niece and Abney’s wife, 
Laura, were also members of the move team. Here are some 
photos of the successful move. Bob Abney purchased Walt’s 
honor guard sword and baldric. 

Laura Abney, Bob Abney, Walt Gauthier, Lou Hlad, Mario Marin 

 
Just one of 
many racks of 
DVD movies 
moved out of 
Walt’s home. 
 
His lifelong  
collection was    
extraordinary. 
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Supreme Knight Comments on Fall Election 

Our knights did not wait for the special Knight 
Habitat Work Day on October 1st to spring into   
action. The work is done over seven weekends and 
they got there early. Thanks to all “early birds”. 

At the recent 134th International Convention of the KofC, August 
2-4 in Toronto, our Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson, minced no 
words on our moral obligation to support candidates that are    
pro-life. Here are some of his comments. 

Mike Gregory 

Early Start for Knight Habitat Day Construction 

Mike Martell 



  

 

September Parish Bingo—Good Night Again !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Donated $1,000 to All Saints 23rd Habitat House build as         

requested by Brother Mike Will. 
 

Motioned to donate $2,000 to the ICare Driver Ministry. Tabled 
to next month because over $500. 

 
Donated $500 to the SVDP food pantry. 

 
Donated $500 to the Gold Shield Foundation per Bob Mitchell. 

 
Donated $450 to the Legion of Mary for food at their parish func-

tion per Dave Richardson. 
 

Donated $500 to the Special Olympics. 
 

Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 

 
3rd Degree—-Saturday, Oct. 15th, Conyers, Council 10004. 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Oct. 18th -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Saturday Nov. 12th—Marietta. Time and place be announced 
                          
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 
 10 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 91 players on September 22nd, including 3 knight widows. Our Bingo sales were 
$1,528, our Bingo prizes were $908 yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $548.  We also received $194 
from food donations, $162 from drink donations, and $105 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of 
food and drink, 7% sales tax, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. There a total of 31  
players who brought the Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets.  
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Even though this Baby Bottle Collection event took place way back in January, we never gave John      
Gannon, our Pro-Life Chairman his proper due. It won’t be long until we will be co-sponsoring this 
great parish event again. 
 
A team effort earlier this year between the All Saints Respect for Life Ministry Group and the Knights 
of  Columbus had a very solid effort with the annual Pro-Life Baby Bottle fundraiser. Parishioners were 
given empty baby bottles as they came to Mass. They were asked to take them home, insert loose 
change or paper money or checks and return them to Mass the next week. 
 
Our Respect for Life Program representative, John Gannon, headed up our council volunteer              
participation, that helped raised a total of $9,061. 
 
The funds were distributed as follows: 

75% to the Pregnancy Aid Clinic -   $6,796 
25% to Birthright Inc.                        $2,265 

 
Thanks to all the brothers who supported this 
 important activity in our council’s Respect for Life 
 Program. 
 
Look for the next episode early next year and let’s 
break our record. 
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John Gannon/Bob Mitchell Get Recruiting Mugs 

Baby Bottle Collection Results 

 
Our Worthy Chancellor, Dick Marklein (center), awards engraved recruiting mugs to John 
Gannon and Bob Mitchell at the September council meeting. They each recruited a new 
member to make themselves eligible for this prized stein. Anyone who recruits a new     
member will be honored thusly and have their mug displayed over our council bar area. 
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New Council Web Master Needed 
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Our council’s once award-winning web site at kc11402.org is in dire need of a thorough upgrade 
and technical rewrite. It was originally created and still runs under the ancient Windows 98     
operating system which is no longer supported by Microsoft. Even worse, the software used is 
MS FrontPage which is long outdated and non-supported. It needs to be moved to the latest  
Windows 10 platform under modern web application software. MS Expression software was a 
successor to FrontPage, but is also discontinued but free of charge. 
 
The best package going forward may be Adobe Dreamweaver, but there is no conversion path 
from FrontPage. A complete rewrite is necessary and may require HTML and C++ as well. 
 
Our webmaster, Gert Kampfer, has for a dozen years dutifully and single-handedly operated this 
web site which is still among the very best in the state (many councils do not even have one). Gert 
would like to retire from this task and move it to one or more of our younger technical gurus.  
 
The ongoing job requires maintaining a member database including each member photo, birth 
date, wedding anniversary date, membership number, phone number, degree attained, wife 
name, and email address. These personal items can only be accessed through a member sign-in 
process that uses the member last name and his KofC membership number as ID and password. 
This sign-in database must also be maintained as members come and go.  
 
Links to recent monthly newsletters and council meeting minutes are also supported., as are    
reports. The webmaster supports the current web hosting supplier “Z Connect” interface as well. 
The council pays any costs. We are not married to the existing web structure. Innovation is key.  
We want the web site to be attractive, popular, and useful. 
 
With the tremendous advances in web site software technology and even cloud computing, we 
would envision one person moving the databases and rewriting the application to a new plat-
form.  Another person could possibly become the new webmaster using detailed documentation 
provided by the first person. Web maintenance is constant, but should not be time-consuming. 
Many of the select tabs below are seldom changed or are only updated once per year. 
 
To someone who creates and supports modern web sites, such a conversion is probably not too 
daunting, but to most computer users, it is well beyond their pay grade. 
 
This council web site is very important, since it serves as an information pool among members 
and a good recruiting tool for the council. Please let us know if you can help with this project or 
know a good resource for the council. 
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Virtual Lourdes France Pilgrimage Oct. 2nd 

5 

Save the date - October 2nd at 7 PM at All Saints Church. 
 
North American Lourdes Volunteers will present a 90-minute prayerful,    
VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE to Lourdes, France. During this guided Lourdes         
experience, you will immerse yourself in the Gospel Message of Lourdes     
as given by Our Lady to St. Bernadette.  
 
You will have the opportunity to touch the Grotto Rock and to experience 
the healing grace of Lourdes Water. As part of this spiritual opportunity to 
draw nearer to God with Our Lady and St. Bernadette, you will receive a  
Eucharistic Blessing and pray the Rosary. A Plenary Indulgence is granted to 
all the faithful, under the usual conditions, who attend a Virtual Pilgrimage 
with North American Lourdes Volunteers.   
 
Come and experience the healing grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ through   
His Immaculate Mother. Invite your family, children and friends! Our Lady 
extends her invitation to all! The next best thing to visiting Lourdes itself    
is a Pilgrimage Journey without the travel ! 

Our former Insurance Field Agent, John Knight, has moved on to become our District Deputy. 
His assigned replacement is Nicholas Shaw. Please refer to Nick for all your insurance questions 
and needs. Meet him at our 1st degree exemplifications and council meetings. 

Our New Council Insurance Agent 

13 
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Enroll in Kroger Community SVdP Aid 

14 

Habitat House #23 Date & Site Announced 

If you ever shop at Kroger Foods Stores, please take a moment to enroll in the Kroger 
Community Rewards Program which provides a rebate of purchases to the Saint Vincent 
de Paul organization. All Knights should be a part of this program. Kroger has been a great 
partner of the Order and the parish. You must re-enroll every year around September 1st. 

All Saints Parish has embarked on the program to erect its 23rd 
Habitat House this Fall. It usually takes about 7 weekends to 
complete the project.  Funds totaling $58,000 must be raised. 
 
Under parish project financial manager, Sir Knight Mike Will,  
our Council has met to send out over 2000 envelopes to parish-
ioners asking for donations. 
 
Council 11402 has been assigned the Saturday October 1st 
workday as the date they will manage construction and  provide 
food services with our giant cooker. Knights may, of course, 
work any other weekends in addition to the particular assigned 
one. Family members over 16 years are invited to help. 
 
Set your navigation systems to lead you to 2907 First Avenue 
SW, Atlanta, Ga 30315.  The site is located off Cleveland Ave at 
exit 241, off I-75/ I-85. Parking is extremely limited and car 
pooling is very advisable. Wear old clothes, hats, gloves, and 
suitable work shoes. 
 
Sir Knight Gene Gannon is the straw boss assigned to get 
enough warm bodies to the site to make October 1st a success. 
He is at gene_gannon@bellsouth.net and 404-992-3999. 
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We received this kind letter from our Former District Deputy, 
Kyle Simonis,  regarding his trip to Poland to attend World 
Youth Day. You will recall that our council (among others)
donated $500 to help him with expenses. He is entering the 
seminary and will be a yearly recipient of $600 from the      
Order under our RSVP program supporting seminarians. He 
is a member of the Georgia Tech Council. 

14 

Communication from Former DD, Kyle Simonis 

15 
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On Sunday October 30th, the Council will 
again host an Oktoberfest Picnic at River-
mont Park along the beautiful Chattahoochee 
River. The park is located on Barnwell Road 
in Johns Creek about one-quarter mile down 
the road from Holcomb Bridge Road. The 
picnic will go from 1 PM to 5 PM.  
 
The council will supply the brats and the 
hamburgers, as well as the beverages. Guests 
will be asked to bring salads and sides and 
desserts that they prefer. More information 
on this will be sent out as we get closer. 
 
This is a family event with games and music. 
 
We hope that we will receive our Council 
Star Award from last year to add to the many 
dozen of awards that appear on our walls. 
 
A map to the park will be sent as well get 
nearer to the date of the event. 
 
Please plan to attend this very nice family 
event. 
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Recruiting Weekend October 8-9 
On the weekend of October 8-9, we will man the 
doors of the church to attempt to sign up new 
members for the Council. There are still many 
male parishioners who are not Knights. 
 
Please make it a point to help us as you attend the 
Mass of your choice and wear your council badge. 
Brochures will be distributed and stopping to talk 
to the prospects is a very important first step in 
getting them interested. Note that wives are often 
the most likely to wish their husbands would join. 
 
Our Worthy Chancellor Dick Marklein will be 
heading up the effort. Please contact him at 
brmcycle@hotmail.com and 404-790-8004 to offer 
your help. This is very important toward again  
receiving a Star Council Award next year. 

Oktoberfest Family Picnic on October 30th 
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Knight Remembrance Mass October 19th 

On Wednesday October 19th, the Council will hold its annual Mass of Remembrance for all our 
deceased brothers. We now have 61 deceased council members, and we also honor the deceased 
brothers of our Watters Assembly. This is the most solemn event that we hold each year. This 
Mass will take the place of the usual 7 PM evening Mass at All Saints. 
 
All brothers and spouses should attend this event. An honor guard and a council acolyte team will 
provide reverence. Widows and their families will be specially invited. Candles will be lit for 
passed brothers. There will be a reception in McGivney Hall following. Please put this special 
Mass on your calendar. If you are a member of the honor guard, please plan to participate. 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our new Treasurer, Dominic Palermo. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due last January 1st.  

18 
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Remembrances 
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Sir Knight Guy Stryker Passes 
Brothers, 
On September 26, 2016, our brother, Sir Knight Guy E. Stryker, 84, went to the Lord. He was    
living in the Bickford Assisted Living Facility in Marietta for the last couple of years. His son, 
Sir Knight Carl Stryker, and grandson, Sir Knight Gregory Moss, were at his side, along with 
his daughter Lisa. His wife Jean passed away some years ago and Guy was never the same   
after that. She was his childhood sweetheart and they had been married nearly 50 years at her 
death.  Please help us pay homage to our All Saints Council’s sixth Grand Knight. 

20 



  

 

October Birthdays  

Jerry Adkins 1 
John Wargo 1 
Tom Burleigh 2 
John Ketter 2 
Greg Crnkovich 4 
John Dreiling 4 
Ray Egan  5 
Frank Farrell 5 
Ron Hedin 5 
Dan Quinnelly 5 
Joseph Seconder 5 
James John 6 
Francis Kumaka 6 
Bill McLaughlin 6 
John Stowell 6 
Bill Camden 7 
Allan Dias 7 
Matt Filla 7 
Jack Klapka 7 
David Flynn 8 
Garrett Henry 9 
Paul Tolusso 9 
Paul Weidle 9 
Jim Tally 10 
Pete Anderson 12 
Clifford Okerulu 12 
Scott Cohen 14 
Nick King 14 
Liam O’Neil 14 
Bob Missert 15 
Steve Pfister 15 
Rob Swanson 15 
Frank Zimmerer 15 
Phil Ifkovitz 16 
Douglas McAleer 16 
Dick Calupka 17 
Mike Haslach 17 
Frank Paolozzi 17 
Steve Young 17  
Jon Bird 19 
John Lamberski 20  
Warren Schmitz 20  
Blaise Tschirhart 20 
Dean Nelson 21  
Fred Dyer 26  
Jack Harte 26 
Cary Kean 27 
Cliff Phillips 27 
Joseph Bruder 28 
Matt Pike 29 
Michael Schaaf 29 
EJ Couvillion 30 
Dave Pavadore 30 
  

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   
   
   
   

   

   

October Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                 Years       

12th  Al & Pat Garofalo 59 
25th Bernie & Florence Marino 58 
10th David & Patricia Jeanson 53 
7th Frank & Pat Paolozzi 53 
9th Kenneth & Linda Melvin 52 

22nd Mike & Mary Keown 50 
22nd Jim & Carol Tally 50 
8th John & Suellen Valentine 50 
14th Paul & Theresa McNulty 49 

5th Denis & Meredy Shortal 48 

10th Douglas & Linda McAleer 46 

14th  Jim & Margaret  Maloney 44 

11th  Dean & Jill Nelson 41 
21st Jerry & Harriet Adkins 38 
6th  Bill & Susan Garrett 37 

22nd Bill & Helen Hosken 37 
13th Frank & Debbie Zimmerer 31 
24th Clifford & Laura Leach 29 

7th George H. & Jean Foster 27 
7th Kent & Jennifer Polzin 27 
10th Jeff & Lisa Durthaler 24 
4th Robert & Gloria Parker 24 
15th Al & Tina Tiede 24 

3rd Willy & Laura Trent 24 
14th Vincent & Julia Annaloro 21 
29th Joe & Donna Liebsack 21 
14th Bill & Tina Scully 21 
12th John & Pat Francis 19 
3rd Mike & Nancy LaPonzina 19 
17th Chris & Mary Doyle 18 

16th Timothy & Donna Harvey 17 

20th Damon & Becky Paolozzi 15 
19th Bob & Liz Dallas 14 
26th Jason & Aimee Reiss 14 

28th Greg & Elizabeth Bankston 10 

7th Adam & Anne Marie Polak 10 
21st Steve & Christine Strong 10 
12th James Foy & Mary Lou Holt 9 
13th Steve & Laura Pfister 9 
17th Richard & Thu Anh Saunders 7 
 13th Adam & Ashlyn Held 5 

      

   Council Significant Dates 
 

God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your 

Son and our Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in the family of 

the Church. 

 
May your grace and love help our fami-

lies in every part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of the Gospel. 

 

May the example of the Holy Family, 

with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide 

all families, especially those most trou-

bled, to be homes of  communion and 

prayer and to always seek your truth 

and live in your love. 

 
Through Christ our Lord.   Amen 

23 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo. 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie Hunter Ross 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy       Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka           Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof          Bob Santos  
  George Swartz       Don Myers     
  Ron Collins            Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski       Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone        Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte     
  Dave Jeanson        Mike Smith     
  Rich Szyperski      Jim Masak    Cary Kean 
  Doug McAleer      Jim Herbig    John Barranco 
  Pat Casey, Sr.        Len Dorrien  Nick Mattera 
  Woody Jones         Jack Curtin   Larry Cullen 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Robbie White 
  Richard Kernan 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
  Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin   John Brach 
  Matt Dewhurst    Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks     Bryan St. Romain  
   Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 23 

                         Recent Prayer Requests 
We lost two brothers recently, Hal Eckard and Guy Stryker. This brings our council number of 
deceased brothers to 61. Please pray for all these men. Some day your name will reside here. 
 
We received a special request from Woody Jones for prayers for his mother-in-law, Mrs. Anne 
Piede, who has painful colitis. 
 
John Stowell’s mother also passed away this month. Please pray for her and the family. 
 
We continue to pray for Sir Knight Walt Gauthier with lingering conditions from a recent          
automobile accident and congestive heart failure . He will be relocating to Massachusetts. 
 
If you have relatives whose names need to be removed from or added to the list on the previous 
page, please contact Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. The name of that section is Memento  
Languorem (Remember Sickness). 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

  Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

61 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy  678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Stephen Strong              770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Bob Abney                      309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow             678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
!3th 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

27th 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

Oct Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

1st Degree 
18th 

All Saints 
7:30  PM 

McGivney 

Family  
Movie Night 

28th 
 McGivney 
Hall 7 PM 
“Shrek” 

    October  2016 

4th Degree 
Assembly 

Picnic  
15th 

St. Andrew 
Noon-4PM 

Recruiting 
Weekend 
at Church 

Council 
Oktoberfest 

Picnic 
30th 

Noon-5PM 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
6:30 PM 

Social 
Hall 24th 

Knight 
Habitat 
House 
Build 
Oct. 1 

Late Oct 21 to  
early Oct 22 

Memorial 
Mass 7 PM 

for           
Deceased 
Knights 

Lourdes 
Virtual    

Pilgramage 
All Saints 
Church 

Recruiting 
Weekend 
at Church 

Pre-school 
Cookout 

Food  
Services 

23rd 
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